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TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

 
  

Contact us:   Phone:   01283 840206 

Email:   

Mrs Kennedy or Mrs Lowther:  office@richardclarke.staffs.sch.uk  

Mrs Hanson: headteacher@richardclarke.staffs.sch.uk  

Website:  www.richardclarke.staffs.sch.uk 

Dates for the diary: (could be subject to change. Always check newsletters & website) 

Week beginning 8th February—Parent consultation meetings on Google Meet 

Friday 12th February  BREAK UP HALF TERM 

Monday 22nd February BACK TO SCHOOL (Hopefully, everything crossed!!!) 

Thursday 1st April BREAK UP FOR EASTER 

Monday 19th April SCHOOL CLOSED INSET DAY 

Tuesday 20th April school open for pupils 

Save the date - GANAS homelearning project share - FRIDAY 26TH FEBRAURY 

 

CORONA VIRUS UPDATE 

Thank you to everyone for your support with this lockdown and partial school closure.  I hope this 

massive effort from everyone combined with the vaccination roll out, will lead to an improving 

picture and a step nearer to fully reopening. 

 

We will be starting staff lateral flow testing within the next couple of weeks so school staff will be 

testing themselves every 3 to 4 days.  This is designed to help break chains of transmission in            

a-symptomatic people.  If staff do have a positive test, we will have to inform the bubble affected 

to isolate for the 10 day period.  This will help, however the test is not 100% accurate, so all the 

other measures we have will remain in place. 

 

Your job is to stick to all the guidance. 

Many thanks and as ever stay safe!   
 

 

MESSAGE TO OUR COMMUNITY FROM EX PUPIL XANTHE 
 

I have been selected to take part in a service project in Kenya in 2022. I 

will be working in a school updating the classrooms and running 

summer schools for the children. 

 

Obviously this takes a lot of fundraising and my latest project is making 

and selling bird tables, bee hotels and bird boxes from reclaimed 

materials! 

 

Everything is available from the bottom of our drive (Gannimede, 

Ashbrook Lane) so Covid safe! 

 

Bird tables - £25 

Bird boxes - £5 

Bee hotels - £3 

 

Please pop by if you would like to purchase anything to support my project, many thanks! 
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TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

Remote learning 

Again, thank you to all those working remotely.  Fantastic efforts all round and fabulous feedback, 

thank you.  Remember, this isn’t easy for any of us!  Be proud of what you have achieved. 

  

Keep sending in your work, photos etc to see.  We have a letter box in the old front door (which is the 

red door next to the defibrillator) at the front on the school.  Please feel free to post anything you want 

to return to us here if you prefer to come up out of school hours or if you are out on a walk at the 

weekend.  Just ensure it’s labelled so we know who it’s for! 

  

If you missed last week’s newsletter, have a look for information about workbooks you can buy that 

may be useful instead of printing.  Again, if you need help with costs, let us know, we may be able to 

help. 

  

The majority of feedback we have had has appreciated the flexible approach of our remote learning 

plan.  A small number of parents however have queried why we are not having more ‘live lessons’.  We 

have reflected on the value of increasing the number of live lessons with both staff and Governors, but 

have come to the conclusion that having our children sat in front of the screen for multiple hours per 

day is not the most effective route.  Young children cannot concentrate for this length of time and they 

could become disengaged quite quickly.  We expect Key Stage 2 children to be engaging with 

practical learning for between 3 and 4 hours per day supplemented by purposeful play and activity, 

with slightly less time for younger children.  Please break the time into smaller chunks and have regular 

breaks and if you can’t manage this every day, just do what you can, spread it over the whole week. If 

you have meetings in the week, catch up a bit at the weekend.  We know ‘Live lessons’ sound like the 

magic answer for busy parents who need to get on with their jobs, however the reality is, ‘live lessons’ 

still won’t be effective without adult support.  It is also the reality that some children will need more 

support than others.  One size cannot suit all.  Just do your best, it is good enough, and we will fill in any 

gaps once we get back to normal.  We will emerge stronger eventually, I promise! 

  

Remember: take regular breaks! Young children won’t be able to fully concentrate for long periods of 

time, have as much fun as you can, and don’t be hard too hard on yourself.  We appreciate all efforts 

and differing situations and don’t expect you to replicate the quality of school environment.   

  

Please let us know if you are really struggling and we will do our best to help.  TEAM! 

  

Mrs Hanson  

  

 

 
TIPS:  On Chromebooks, if you click ALT and the [ button at the 

same time, it will allow split screen into 2 tabs so you can be 

on meet and look at work at the same time. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 

TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

 
  

Well being 

 

Children, parents and staff will all be feeling the strain so it is important that we all look after 

ourselves.  We will all be missing our normal routine, our hobbies, our family and friends, and 

we are bound to be feeling anxious and under a lot of pressure.  Ensure you take time to 

switch off from school work and do something to help you relax.  For me currently, that’s a 

walk with my binoculars to see what I can see!   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Safeguarding Children 10 Top Tips Parent Resource  

 

This resource is designed to offer advice on how parents can safeguard their child/ren's mental health 

and promote their wellbeing and is available as a document and short video presentation. 

 

The link to both resources is here:  https://ssscpd.co.uk/education/parentsandguardians/child-mental-

health-10-tips-for-parents/-/pj== 

Dear parents,  

Due to school being closed to the majority of pupils, except key workers, until further notice, teachers at 

Richard Clarke are using more online platforms (such as Google Classroom, Google Meet, Class Dojo) to 

support learning from home.  

Therefore, I would like to take this opportunity to remind you about online safety to ensure that children 

are safe and protected online during this time at home.  

5 ways to help keep your childôs online experiences positive and safe. 
¶ Monitor your child’s activity online  

¶ Talk to your child about what they have seen online. Let them know that they can come to you if 

they have seen anything that has made them feel uncomfortable  

¶ Set restrictions on what apps your child can or cannot go on 

¶ Talk to children about what they can do to keep themselves happy online 

¶ Ensure that the latest software, privacy settings and antivirus programs are on your devices to make 

sure your children are protected  

For more information, click on this link from UNICEF to read more about protecting your children online 

during the lockdown.  

https://www.unicef.org/coronavirus/keep-your-child-safe-online-at-home-covid-19   

Many thanks, Miss Wain  
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